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As we prepare for backyard barbeques, parades and fireworks to mark the Fourth of July holiday, we remember that we are celebrating our independence. But with the recent economic downturn, the pursuit of happiness has grown more difficult - especially for families without health insurance. With costs rising and the economy showing few signs of improving, parents are worried about paying the bills. For families without health insurance, the worries are even greater. 

When a child in your family is sick, the last thing you want to think about is a pile of medical bills. Enrolling their family in BadgerCare Plus, Wisconsin's expanded initiative for family health care coverage, lets parents focus on what is really important - helping their children or other family members get better.

For children in particular, having health coverage means that everyone wins. Kids stay out of emergency rooms and free of complicated problems that arise when an illness goes untreated. Their parents are free to focus on work and family, knowing that their children's medical needs are being met. And because BadgerCare Plus promotes preventive care, it frees Wisconsin taxpayers from spending on costly emergency room care. 

BadgerCare Plus has been a tremendous success, providing cost-effective health coverage for more than 350,000 children, most of whom would otherwise be uninsured. Thanks to following changes proposed by the governor and approved last fall with broad legislative support, nearly all children and many more parents are now eligible: 

* All uninsured children who are citizens (and certain legal immigrants) are now eligible, regardless of income, with subsidies for those in families below 300 percent of the poverty level ($63,600 for a family of four). 

* Eligibility of pregnant women has been expanded to 300 percent of the poverty level. 

* Parents are eligible with family incomes up to 200 percent of the poverty level ($42,400 for a family of four), and the new law removes a barrier that had previously excluded many farmers and other self-employed parents. 

In addition, the state is seeking federal approval to expand BadgerCare Plus in 2009 to cover childless adults below 200 percent of the federal poverty level. That group is currently ineligible, regardless of income. 

Wisconsin has been a national leader in holding down the number of children and parents without health insurance. Thanks to the bipartisan support of state lawmakers, the recent implementation of the BadgerCare Plus moves Wisconsin closer to the goal of making health insurance available for all kids and pregnant women, and for low-income parents who wouldn't otherwise be insured. But as our state aims for the target of making Wisconsin families independent of health care worries, we also need your help. 

If any children or parents in your family need health insurance, or if you know others who do, call 1-800-362-3002 for more information, or visit the BadgerCare Plus Web site: http://dhfs.wisconsin.gov/badgercareplus/. 

This Independence Day, let's help Wisconsin's children grow up healthy, strong and able to take advantage of all our great nation has to offer. 

